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ing others in its mission.  
   If John has been CYC’s constant, 
then his wife Francie has been the 
exponent, adding value by multiples. 
In its early years, Francie was CYC’s 
bookkeeper, performing every imag-
inable chore from envelope stuffing 
to entertaining on CYC’s behalf. 
   John is quick to share credit, stat-
ing that it has been Francie “who 
made everything possible.” 
   Recalling the many accomplish-
ments of both his parents, one of the 
Pepper’s sons, David Pepper said, 
"Among the many things they've 
worked on and achieved in their 
years in Cincinnati, nothing makes 
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leaders like Joe Pichler (Kroger), 
John Barrett (Western and South-
ern), Kathy Beechem (US Bank) 
and Nelson Schwab (Graydon 
Head) rallied with me. We brought 
Sister Jean Harrington, former 
president of Mount St. Joseph, out 
of retirement to lead CYC.  And 
we got the involvement of the CPS 
Superintendent and City Council. 
It doesn’t get better than that.”  
   Today, CYC is celebrating 25 
years of building those bridges and 
the many students who have suc-
cessfully walked across them. John 
Pepper is still a constant for CYC, 
advocating for its work and engag-

Editors Note: 
This year, Cincinnati Youth Collabo-
rative (CYC) celebrates “25 Years 
United for Youth”.  In celebration of 
this milestone, CYC collected 25 sto-
ries from across the years to pay trib-
ute to the efforts that have led to the 
success and positive impacts of “25 
Years United for Youth”.  These ac-
counts were published in the CYC 
Community Report 2011.   
 
AboutGreaterCincinnati.com shares 
one of CYC’s stories which tells how 
it all began … 
 
 
   If the history of Cincinnati Youth 
Collaborative (CYC) were written as 
a math equation, John Pepper would 
be its constant value. 
   In 1987, it was John Pepper who 
convened a meeting of Cincinnati 
business leaders, educators and 
elected officials at the Procter & 
Gamble Tower to talk about preparing 
our city’s youth for the future.  
   He shares, “I was energized to do 
something in Cincinnati by an electri-
fying speech given by then Assistant 
Labor Secretary, Roger Sermerad, at 
the National Alliance for Business. 
He talked about the alarming rate of 
young people who weren’t prepared 
for jobs and college.  Other business 

 

Cover of the Cincinnati Youth 
Collaborative Community Re‐
port 2011 which features 25 sto‐
ries telling CYC’s story about 
“25 Years United for Youth” 
and the efforts of many along 
the way. 

 

Featured on the cover is John 
Pepper with graduates of 
South Avondale Elementary. 
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me more proud of my parents than 
their work to help create and sustain 
Cincinnati Youth Collaborative. 
From the initial vision, to the hard 
work to build it from the ground up, 
to the judgment to bring in such out-
standing leadership throughout the 
years, to my dad's direct involvement 
as a mentor himself...all show that 
this has been a true labor of love.  
And what a difference it has made 
for thousands of Cincinnati kids and 
families." 
   In order to make that difference, 
CYC needed mentors and tutors, and 
John knew that they would be 
needed in large numbers to have a 
true impact. The recruitment effort 
was kick-started with “Future-Thon,” 
a live telethon carried on all three of 
Cincinnati’s TV stations. Future-
Thon was a success, creating a foun-

dation for CYC’s mentoring pro-
gram.   
   One of those first mentors was 
John himself.  Matched with Kevin 
Andrew in 1989, the two still main-
tain a close relationship. Kevin 
shares, “Mr. Pepper’s involvement 
in my educational, personal and 
professional development has pro-
pelled me to unimaginable heights 
and opportunities.  We have been 
connected for 25 years, and I am a 
better person for it.  I thank him for 
his guidance, support and friend-
ship.” 
   Twenty-five years ago when John 
addressed that first gathering of city 
leaders he offered these words: 
“Never has there been an undertak-
ing more important to the future of 
this city. . .to the future or our chil-
dren and their children. . .to the fu-

ture of all of us. Never has there been 
an undertaking that has received such 
strong support-from so many people-
so willingly...Today we are embarked 
together on a breathtakingly bold and 
important journey.” 
   And, although CYC is still building 
the bridges for students to reach their 
destinations in life, thanks to John and 
Francie Pepper, that journey is well 
underway.  
 
 
 
 

ABOUT CINCINNATI YOUTH COLLABORATIVE 
 

CYC's mission is to “help youth 
graduate from high school and suc-
ceed in post secondary experiences by 
bringing together people, partners and 
community resources”. 
 
Over 25 years, CYC has served more 
than 130,000 students from 3rd grade 
to postsecondary, involved more than 
13,000 volunteers who have mentored 
and guided young students, and has 
had more than 300 businesses col-
laborating with schools and students.  
 
Learn more at www.cycyouth.org.  
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  John Pepper with CYC mentees. 


